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Bassingbourn-cum-Kneesworth Parish Council
RECREATION GROUND COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 20th June  2018 
at The Chapel, South End- 7.50pm.
PRESENT:	Cllr Freeman (Chairman),  Cllr Geraghty, Cllr Douglass, Cllr Dixon, Cllr Spenceley, Cllr Oakley, Cllr Hallett, Cllr Sams. Mr Smith
	Parish Councillors –Cllr Catherall, Cllr Prentice, Cllr Leith
Members of Public	1

	1.
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Cllr Douglass, the Parish Council Chairman, opened the meeting and advised that Cllr Robinson had tendered his resignation from the Parish Council. The process to replace him by co-option would now commence. 
She then asked for nominations for Chairman. Cllr Geraghty proposed Cllr Freeman which was seconded by Cllr Dixon. Cllr Spenceley proposed Cllr Leith which was seconded by Cllr Catherall. A vote was taken with Cllr Freeman receiving the majority vote. He accepted the position and took the Chair.

	

	2.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
No apologies had been received.

	

	3.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS RELATING TO ITEMS ON THE AGENDA AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS
All Parish Councillors declared an interest as they were Trustees of the Recreation Ground Charity and asked for dispensations. They were granted by the Clerk for a four year period.

	

	4.
	CO-OPTION OF NON PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS
It was agreed that Mr Mark Smith, representing the Cricket Club, was co-opted onto the committee.

	

	5.
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 18th April  2018, copies previously distributed, were agreed a true record and signed by the Chairman.

	

	6.
	MATTERS ARISING
6.1 Removal of Cherry Tree
Three quotations for removal had now been received. The quotes were discussed with concerns raised over the timetable for removal. Cllr Hallett stated that there was continuous dieback and the tree should be removed within the next three months.  It was then agreed that the lowest quotation, £285 plus VAT, submitted by Buchans Landscapes be accepted.  The Clerk to advise the contractors.
6.2 Recreation Ground Signage
The Clerk had an action from the Finance and General Purposes committee to obtain quotations for signage in different materials. 

	



-  Clerk


	7.
	OPEN FORUM
There were no issues raised.

	

	8.
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received was discussed under agenda items. 

	

	9.
	AGREE TERMS OF REFERENCE
The Terms of Reference were available for Councillors. Cllr Spenceley asked for the addition of ‘Review Processes and Risk Management’ as had been agreed on other committee Terms of Reference. Cllr Hallett proposed that the expenditure level be increased to £1500 which was seconded by Cllr Sams. All members in agreement. The amendments to the Terms of Reference would need to ratified at the Parish Council meeting on the 24th July 2018.
 
	

	10.
	FINANCIAL REPORT
10.1 Financial Report
The report was circulated to Councillors. It was noted that it was still early in the financial year and there were no issues raised.

	

	11.
	UPDATE ON THE MUGA PROJECT
Cllr Sams reiterated that the problem was the lack of available land to install the MUGA. Cllr Douglass stated that she had urged the Village College Students to progress this with the College. Cllr van de Ven was also investigating. Cllr Spenceley asked the size of land needed which was 20m x 20m approx. He suggested a piece of unused land at the rear of the Village College but as previously advised the Village College had been approached on a number of occasions with no success.

	





	12.
	RECREATION GROUND MAINTENANCE
 12.1 Compacted Soil Under Seating
The Chairman reported that this work had now been completed.
12.2 Removal of Horse Chestnut Tree
The removal of the tree was now on the Finance and General Purposes committee agenda as it was important due to health and safety reasons that the tree was removed as soon as possible. The Clerk was awaiting a further addition to a quotation for the removal of the root.

	

	13.
	PLAY AREAS
13.1 Weekly Play Area Inspection Reports/RoSPA Report 2018 
The RoSPA inspection reports had been received and the Clerk believed circulated. Councillors advised that they had not seen the report. She would circulate again.
13.1.1 Request for Skateboard Park –update
There was no further update.
13.2 Update on fencing of play areas (Fortune Way/South End extension/Elbourn Way Gates)
Cllr Dixon reported that the contractors were trying to find time to carry out the work on the fencing. They had the materials.  She confirmed that a query on progress, made by a resident of Fortune Way, had been answered.
13.3 Damage to Loopy Ladder (South End Play Area)
Damage of the equipment had been reported to the Chairman by  Cllr Dixon. It had been made safe. It was noted that the damage was not caused by vandalism but a fault with the equipment. Cllr Dixon had been in contact with the manufacturer, Playdale, who suggested the parts for the repair could be supplied, or parts and installation, but both would be at a cost to the Parish Council. It was stated that the equipment was fairly new and still under warranty. The Chairman agreed to follow up with Playdale.
13.4 Park Close
Cllr Dixon stated referred to the report on fencing made at the last meeting. She added that she wanted to concentrate on equipment for the Elbourn Way area as there was hardly any play equipment there now. 
The Clerk advised that the lease for the land was now back with South Cambridgeshire District Council following comments made by the Parish Council Solicitor.
13.4.1 Quotation for small piece of equipment
Cllr Dixon suggested that a small piece of equipment costing a few hundred pounds would be sufficient for the time being.
13.5 Section 106 Funding
Cllr Hallett reported that as part of the planning process the Section 106 Officer, James Fisher, had asked for requirements for a Section 106 agreement relating to the Spring Lane planning application which was to be considered at the Planning meeting on the 3rd July 2018. Cllr Hallett asked all members to get an idea of costs for requirements for that meeting where a response to Mr Fisher would also need to be agreed.

	

-Clerk












-Cllr Freeman




















-Cllrs

	14.
	PAVILION 
14.1 New Pavilion Working Group Update 
Cllr Catherall had circulated drawings earlier in the day. He advised that a planning application would need to be submitted if it was agreed to demolish the building. He urged that a full Parish Council meeting be held to make a decision on whether to knock down and rebuild (cost £85,000 -£100,000) or refurbish (approx £75,000) adding that the sports clubs were becoming increasingly frustrated.  Cllr Douglass proposed that all Councillors meet in the Pavilion to have  good look around so that they could make an informed decision. It was agreed that they would meet on the 25th June.
14.2 Pavilion Maintenance
Mr Smith reported that there was flooding inside the Pavilion which appeared to be getting worse. It was a lot wetter there now than a week previously. Cllr McInulty agreed to take a look the following morning and report back.
14.3 Pavilion Electricity Plan
The Clerk advised that the existing fixed price plan for the Pavilion was coming to an end. She had received details for another plan which was better value than the variable price plan. It was agreed that the Clerk confirm the fixed price plan with E-ON.
The Chairman reported that a request had been made by E-ON to change to a smart meter. He had spoken to their representatives, explained the situation with the Pavilion refurbishment, and they had agreed to delay the change until the new facility was operational.
14.2.1  Management Committee Bank Account
The Chairman asked for the committee signatory details to open an account with Lloyds Bank.

	








-Cllrs



-Cllr McInulty




-Clerk

	15.
	PARISH PATHS
Cllr Hallett advised that he had removed a fallen tree from footpath 5.

	

	16.
	COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND REQUIRING THE URGENT ATTENTION OF THE CLERK
16.1 The Causeway Gateway Feature
The Chairman reported an overgrown hedge from the neighbouring field which was obscuring part of the gateway. He offered to cut the hedge back in the area around the gate. This was agreed.
16.2 Fire on South End Recreation Ground
Cllr Douglass had been told by the Primary School Caretaker that there had been a fire in the litter bin by the Horse Chestnut tree. The bin interior had been destroyed. There had also been a lot of glass around which had mostly now been removed.
16.3 Recreation Ground Gate
Mr Smith asked if the gate should be left open during the Summer months. Cllr Geraghty suggested that for security reasons it should be kept locked when the recreation ground was not in use.

	



-Cllr Freeman

	17.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Wednesday 22nd August  2018

	



The meeting closed at 8.55pm
